Horsham & Newton St.Faith Parish Council
Minutes of the Parish Council meeting held at The St.Faiths Centre on Mon. Feb.17th..2020
Present: Mr.R.Cushing  Mrs.R.Scarff  Mr.R.Wilks  Mr.R.Browne  Mr.B.Coe   Mrs.G.Hegarty  Mr.S.Cutts   



Mr.D.Roper (NCC)
 Mrs.S.Holland (BDC)   Mr.S.Fidler    

Apologies:  Mrs.M.Rodgers  Mr.J.Matthewson
Public Participation None
a) Police Report the website latest information indicated that there had been three  incidents recorded in December
b) Council and District Council Reports  NCC – the budget meeting had just taken place and the increase in NCC council tax would be 3.99%. BDC increase had yet to be set but was likely to be at least 3%. BDC was the most successful recycling council in Norfolk.
c) Norwich Airport Committee Nothing to report.
d) Full Council
1. Apologies were noted as above

2. Declarations of Interest were recorded as follows:






Mr.Wilks – Grass Cutting









Mr.Coe – Mission Room

3. Minutes of the January meeting were confirmed and signed

4. Reports The Clerk reported that only two allotment rents were outstanding and he had let a further plot. The two dog bins reported at the previous meeting had been repaired. Two more in need of repair would be investigated. The future of the Norse grass cutting contract was uncertain until the prposed closure of some depots had been decided.
5. Planning None
6. Greater Norwich Local Plan Members discussed the draft which was out for consultation. They objected to the proposed residential development on land west of West Lane. They felt that any development should be confined to infill within the current development boundary and that the potential site could be the forerunner of a much larger development. The land would also provide a green buffer between the village and other areas allocated for commercial and industrial development. The plan should also take account of the fact that the village had poor infrastructure and facilities which would not support any significant further development.

7. Cemetery Markers The Clerk arranged to meet Cllrs. Cushing and Wilks to assist in re-marking the cemetery plots in Blind Lane.

8. Parish Grass Cutting The Clerk had complied with financial regulations in inviting sealed bids for the contract. The contract was awarded to PJD Landfill Services Ltd. for three years at £4,558.60 per annum.
9. Bench at the end of Abbey Road The Council determined that this was not Council property and should be maintained by Clarion Housing.

10. Speed in the village The Clerk was asked to invite the Spixworth speedwatch group to conduct a check in Horsham St.Faith

11. Correspondence A letter from the new MP Mr.Mayhew seeking to meet councillors was received and the Clerk was asked to try and arrange a meeting.
12. Accounts passed for payment








E-ON


Street Lighting (inc.VAT)


£226.37

J.Graves

Salary (inc.PAYE)



£536.85


O.Newman

New Bin Post



£34.00

13. Clerk’s and Councillors’ Reports






       The Clerk was asked to chase for an answer to the request for reflector bollards at the Church St./A140 junction,  to report severe ditch infill with tree debris on West Lane and blocked drains in various locations. Concern was also expressed at the roll-out of 5G communications without an adequate risk assessment and the Clerk would lobby NCC for a policy statement and assistance in this matter. Cllr.Roper was asked to contact Highways dept. to establish the reason and costs of removing gorse bushed from the Petans roundabout and replacing with trees.
14. Next Meeting  March 16th.  St.Faiths Centre  7.30 p.m.

